
Dear Parents and Carers,
I hope you all had a lovely two week break, the summer seems to have
arrived this week! Here is this week’s update. Enjoy the long weekend!

 South East Wales Choir 
Congratulations to Ruby, Sethuli & Lowri who joined over 70 singers from
more than 20 schools during the last weekend of the holidays to perform
as the South East Wales Regional Choir. 
The concert was outstanding and the choir has now been invited to join
the National Youth Choir of Wales for a concert in the Brangwyn Hall in
Swansea at the end of August. 
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External Examinations
Best of luck to all our learners sitting exams from next Tuesday. I know
you have worked hard and will do your best!

Community Garden Project
Last term we had a community garden competition. Learners
had to design a garden for an area we will be using for our
school garden. The competition not only allowed learners to
express their creativity but also taught them valuable lessons in
planning and budgeting.
Congratulations to Megan in Year 8 for her winning design. Her
innovative approach to incorporating the school shield into the
garden design is truly impressive, showcasing both creativity
and school spirit. Additionally, providing a detailed price list
demonstrates her practical thinking and attention to detail,
qualities that are essential in any successful project. 

Olivia, Year 8

 Aurora, Year 7 



Thank you to all our families and our community for your continued support.
                                         Best wishes,

                                                                                         
                                                                                   Julia Fitzgerald 
                                                                                   Headteacher

Athletics
Well done to the Year 8 and 9 learners who represented
the school at the District Athletics competition at Spytty
Stadium on Thursday. The learners showed amazing
resilience, and determination, Congratulations to the
following learners who either won or came second in their
event, meaning they have qualified for next weeks finals:

Olivia K. 1st in 75m Hurdles
Grace H. 1st in Shot Putt
Tooniloba A. 2nd in 100m and Shot Putt
Takunda C. 1st in Long Jump and 2nd in High Jump
Tooniloba A, Takunda C., Zac C., Theo W. 1st in Boys Relay

‘

Bikes and Scooters - A Reminder
To support with the security of these items, learners can put bikes and scooters
in the red container in the car park between from 7am – 9am. The container
will be locked until 3pm. If learners require their bike or scooter before 3pm
then they need to lock it in the bike shed. The bike shed is accessible during
the day so it is the learners’ responsibility to ensure they use a lock. Learners
bring bikes and scooters in at their own risk. 
We are looking into installing some storage on the back yard to provide better
security for these items.

Upcoming Dates 
Monday 5 May - Bank Holiday SCHOOL CLOSED
Tuesday 6 May - External Examinations begin

Efforts to High Things

Uniform Reminder
We are really proud of our new uniform and the range of options that are available at any
time of the year. As a result of the warmer weather we do not need to make any changes. 
Here is a reminder of what is acceptable and unacceptable, please support us in ensuring
your child wears the correct uniform to school.


